
  
                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Newsletter 
19th December 2023 

 
Head Teacher’s Awards 

Awarded 15th December 2023 
 

 

Reception: Mrs Garratt, Mrs Little and Mrs Kent are extremely proud of Reception class for their fantastic 
singing and dancing in our Christmas performances. It has been very hard to choose someone 
this week for the Head Teacher Award but Willow has stood out for her brilliant behaviour this 
week and always having a wonderful smile on her face. 

 
Year 1: This week we awarded a Headteacher’s award to Holly for enthusiastic learning in all areas of 

the curriculum.  
 
Year 2: Fantastic effort from Bali and Summer for having curious minds during our science 

investigations.  Well done to Levi for being a good, caring friend and for being good company 
when staying indoors.  Well done also to Priya for dealing with up and down days when things 
aren’t always going well with a smile on her face. 

 
Year 3: Last week's Headteacher's awards went to Mia Cu and Evie-Mai. Both girls had a great week last 

week. They displayed good learning behaviours and applied themselves in all lessons. We had 
an independent write and a maths test to complete but both girls did them with enthusiasm and 
did their best. Well done girls.  

 
Year 4: Mylor and Harley both received a certificate for their creative designs and sewing this week!  I 

loved their colour choices.   
James also got a certificate for being a kind, helpful member of the class.  He also tried so hard 
with his sewing on Friday. 
Mr Moore and I also want to say a big well done to Year 4 in the big TTRS Battle against lots of 
schools in TPAT.  Our top 3 players were in Year 4 were Harry, Ashton and Daniel. 

 
 

Year 5: Well done to all of Year 5 for the Christmas Carol Service at the Victory Hall. You sang loud and 
proud! You also curated a fantastic Blackout Museum with your WW2 homework! Thank you to 
all of the parents that came along and supported. 
More specifically, I'd like to congratulate Lowen and Zak. Lowen really went to town on her WW2 
homework, and leant lots about WW2 in general, as well as the part her family members played. 
A big well done to Zak. I feel he worked hard to learn the song words, and that he sang confidently 
during rehearsals, as well as in the show.  

 
 

Year 6:  Congratulations to Abbigail and Emily for their super science work last week. 
 An extra mention to all of the children from Year 6 for their amazing effort at the Christmas KS2 

Singalong last week. 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
18th – 19th December 2023 

RECEPTION 
90.28% 

Super Learning Day Awards 
 

Mr Moore's group - Gonk making. 
 

Max J - Year 6 - Being an excellent role model to the younger 
pupils in the group. 
 

Jake C - Year 2 - Excellent perseverance when making his 
Gonk. Jake had an injured hand but was determined to 
complete his independently. 
 

Mason - Year 2 - Excellent perseverance, Mason needed a 
few demonstrations to get the technique right but kept trying 
and made a really good example. 

PROGRESS SUCCESS 
 
The Primary League Tables were published last week. 
 
There are 269 primary schools in Cornwall. 
 
We are ranked 17th out of 269 for most progress in reading and 13th out of 269 for most progress in 
maths.  
 
This also puts us in the top 10% Nationally for progress made.  There 20,806 primary schools in the UK. 
This is a superb achievement. 
 
WELL DONE EVERYONE! 
 

 
 

 
Christingle Service 

 
The children all enjoyed a trip to St Gomonda’s Church this morning for a Christingle service with Rev. Ruth 
Murfitt. 
 
Well done to the Super Learning Day teams who went into Year 6 yesterday.  Between you, you made 210 
individual Christingles!  There was a beautiful citrus aroma coming from the classroom all day! 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 Ways to Wellbeing 
 

As part of our '5 Ways to Wellbeing - Give' Year 4 have written letters to the children who are at Treliske 
Hospital for the Christmas period.  This year we were also allowed to send in gifts!   
 
Year 4 revisited their sewing skills from Autumn 1 and designed and made a felt decoration.  The idea 
being that when the children get home from the hospital, they can hang it on their tree. 
 
We also made up a second hamper of gifts for the children to have.  Miss Tonkin delivered the 2 hampers 
on Sunday. 
 
Well done Year 4 - What a kind thing to do. 
 
 
 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Super Learning Day 
 

What a fantastic day we had yesterday during our Super Learning Day!  The whole day was full of crafts, fun and 
laughter! 
 
The creations from the pupils were fantastic!  We had some wonderful crafts including bobble hat Christmas cards, 
Gonks, Christingles and Christmas tree decorations.  Well done to the pupils who took part with great enthusiasm. 
 

  

 

 
  

 

 

 
 



 

 

Back to School 
 

A reminder, we return to school on Thursday 4th January 2024. 


